
October 12, 2020 

7:00pm  

Belle Plaine Community Center 

6 citizens present. 

At 7:00 pm Alvin Bartz Town chairman called to order the October 12, 2020 monthly meeting. Present 

for roll call were Harold Polzin, Dennis Thornton, Kristine Vomastic and Kay Kristof. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Greg Parker talked to the board and citizens about re running for District Attorney for Shawano County 

on November 3, 2020. Donna Ford from the Sportsman’s Club donated to the town with a bean bag toss 

game to the town in memory of Lois Jeske to be used at the shelter when there are events. 

Jessica Meier from the CLPA gave an update to the town on the weeds on the lakes and is collecting data 

for 2021. She also said Scott Koehnke from the DNR came to talk to the CLPA concerning the dam, they 

asked his if it ok to clean out some of the debris in the dam (south side of the road). We will need 

something in writing prior to cleaning anything out. 

CLERKS REPORT 

The Clerk read the minutes from the September 14,2020 board meeting. Dennis Thornton made a 

motion to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Harold Polzin, all in favor none opposed, motion 

carried. 

The Clerk asked the board to approve appointing Kay Kristof as an election inspector to help with the 

upcoming election. Dennis Thornton made a motion to approve the request, seconded by Harold Polzin, 

all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

AGENDA ITEMS 

Alvin talked about having a Fence, driveway Ordinance saying a fence should be set back the first 25 feet 

from the center of the road, next 10 feet should be low enough to see over, then the next section could 

be higher but would need to coordinate with the county shoreline ordinance. 

IN discussing the tree located on Gayhardts property in the town right away it decided that for safety 

reasons the tree will need to be cut down to at least three feet. 

Dennis Thornton stated that instead of changing our whole zoning ordinance we could just add a fence 

and driveway section to our existing ordinance. 

We will table the Treasurer’s Bond ordinance until November. 

 

 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 



Alvin stated that ditching on Rosebrook needs to be done yet. Alvin thought maybe we could have the 

new firehouse open on election day, we will discuss later. Alvin also stated that in one week he wrote 

out building permits for buildings that will be worth over 1.3 million dollars. County M is now ATV/UTV 

from Shawano to Spruce road. 

SUPERVISORS REPORT 

None 

TREASURERS REPORT 

Kay Kristoff presented the bills that needed to be paid. Harold Polzin made a motion to approve the bills 

seconded by Dennis Thornton, all in favor none opposed motion carried. 

Harold Polzin made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dennis Thornton, all in favor, none opposed, 

motion carried. 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk 

8:53 pm 

 

 

 

 

 


